
2nd Vice President-Child Welfare, October, 2022 Bulletin 

I would like to remind everyone of the Penrickton Tour on September 21 . 

Please let me know if you can join the tour. It is most enjoyable to see the 

children’s accomplishments. My telephone number is 989-894-0355 and 

email is linmar10@charter.net. 

Please remember that service reports are due by November 5 (post-

marked by this date). I would prefer to have the reports mailed to me. 

There are two (2) awards that are given out in Child Welfare, they are the    

Kathy Biela Child Welfare Award and the Nancy Middleton Child Welfare 

Award.  All Auxiliaries are eligible for an award no matter the size of your 

auxiliary: the Kathy Biela award is for those auxiliaries of members 

under40 as of June 1: the Nancy Middleton award is for those over 40. So 

you can see that your auxiliary is eligible. Most important is that you must 

submit all of your reports. There will, also, be a service officer award for 

those auxiliaries that donate to Penickton Center. Those that donate will 

be put into a hat and drawn at the Department Convention. 

Please don’t forget the Fall Conference in Higgins Lake on October 15 and 

16. This is your chance to learn about your office and ask questions of your 

Department Officers. 

Also, please don’t forget about the Worchid Program; as this program 

needs your help, too. 

Yours in Amvets Auxiliary 

Linda Marshall, 2nd Vice 
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